MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

May 8, 2017
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, May 8, 2017.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Gerritts, Thompson, Windjue, Nelson and Stendahl.  Booth was absent.
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on April 10, 2017, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others:  
Reports from officers:
A. Police Chief:  
a. Chief Marsolek reported that the new squad is working well.  
B. Zoning Commissioner:  
a. Doug Gerritts – 414 Elm Street - Building permit to place a 25’ fence.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the building permit.  Gerritts abstained.  Motion carried.

b. A question was brought up regarding a past building permit obtained by Ed Staelens on 210 6th Ave N.  A fence has been constructed and there was uncertainty if it was on the original building permit as well as setbacks.  Moltzau was going to check on this and report back.

C. Clerk:  
Reports from Committees:

A. Finance:  

a. Sale of lots in Prairie East Addition – The Village Clerk met with Attorney Schaumberg to address his thoughts to see if this would be a feasible sale that the village could do.  He stated that it would be his recommendation to conjoin the lots and sell them at the price of $15,000.00 per lot.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Gerritts to sell both lots at the price of $30,000.00.  Stendahl abstained.  Motion carried.
B. Personnel:  Nothing to report.
C. Public Works: 
a. 2017 Street Project – There will be a pre-construction meeting on May 17th at 10:30 to discuss the upcoming street project. 
D. Public Safety:  Nothing to report.
E. Public Welfare:  Nothing to report.
F. Solid Waste Management:  Nothing to report.
G. Library Board Report: Nothing to report.
H. Joint Sewage Commission:  
a. Shore Land Restoration – Matt Nelson spoke to Kirstie Heidenreich and soil sampling has started.
I. Miscellaneous:  
a. Boehne brought up that the dock and the float will need to be put in soon with the weather turning nice out.
Approval of Vouchers and Journal Entries:  A question was brought up on an invoice from Scott’s Auto Body regarding the repair to the village truck.  Moltzau stated that while plowing snow, the mirror was damaged on the red truck.  Boehne questioned why it was never reported and was said that any damage to village property needs to be reported immediately.  A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Thompson to pay the following bills and approve all journal entries.  Check 38113 thru 38176.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Stendahl to adjourn at 7:01 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk/Treasurer
